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To:   Christine Vigneault, Committee of Adjustment Secretary Treasurer 
 
From:   Nancy Tuckett, Director of Development Planning 
 
Date:   April 14, 2022 
 
Name of Owner: Umberto and Leonella  
 
Location: 12 Donbay Drive 
 
File No.(s):  A253.21 
 
 
Proposed Variance(s) (By-law 001-2021): 

1. To permit the lot coverage of 40.81%. 
2. To permit the maximum building height of 10.54 m. 
3. To permit the proposed accessory building with a height greater than 2.8 m to be 

located at 1.83m from the interior (Southwest) lot line. 
4. To permit the proposed accessory building with a maximum height of 3.9 m. 

 
By-Law Requirement(s) (By-law 001-2021): 

1. Maximum permitted lot coverage is 40%. 
2. The maximum building height shall be 8.51 m. 
3. A residential accessory structure with a height greater than 2.8 m shall not be 

located closer than 2.4 m to any lot line. In all other cases, a residential 
accessory structure shall not be located closer than 0.6 m to any lot line. 

4. In any Residential Zone, the maximum height of an accessory building and 
residential accessory structure shall be 3.0 m. 

 
Proposed Variance(s) (By-law 1-88): 

5. To permit a total lot coverage of 38.43%. 
6. To permit a total height of the proposed building to be 10.54 m. 
7. To permit the rear yard setback of 2.45 m for the proposed accessory building 

(cabana). 
 
By-Law Requirement(s) (By-law 1-88): 

5. Maximum permitted lot coverage is 30%. 
6. Maximum permitted building height is 9.5 m. 
7. Minimum rear yard setback of an accessory building is subject to the required 

setbacks of the main dwelling unit on the lot. 
 
Official Plan: 
  
City of Vaughan Official Plan 2010 (‘VOP 2010’): "Low-Rise Residential" 
 
Comments: 
 
The Owners are requesting to permit the construction of a two-storey dwelling and 
cabana with the above noted variances. 
 
The proposed dwelling will have a lot coverage of 27.94%, while the proposed covered 
porch, cabana, and eaves will have a lot coverage of 6.67%, 3.82%, and 2.38% 
respectively. The dwelling coverage is consistent with previous approvals in the 
neighbourhood and will not pose a significant visual impact to the adjacent properties or 
streetscape. The increase in total lot coverage is minor in nature relative to the 
requirement under Zoning By-law 01-2021, which was enacted by Vaughan Council on 
October 20, 2021, but has been appealed to the Ontario Land Tribunal and is not in-
effect. As such, the Development Planning Department has no objection to Variances 1 
and 5 for the increase in lot coverage. 
 
The Development Planning Department has no objection to Variances 2 and 6 for the 
proposed dwelling height as it is consistent with previous approvals in the 
neighbourhood and will not have a negative visual impact on the existing streetscape. 
 
The Development Planning Department has no objection to Variance 3 and 4 for the 
proposed cabana as the reduction to the interior side yard setback and the increase in 
height will not pose a significant visual impact to the adjacent properties. The interior 
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side yard setback of 1.83 m maintains an appropriate area for access and drainage. The 
Owners had also revised their application to reduce the maximum height upon 
recommendations from the Development Planning Department. 
 
The Development Planning Department has no objection to Variance 7 for the proposed 
cabana, as the reduction to the rear yard setback will not impact the abutting properties 
and it complies with Zoning By-law 01-2021. 
 
In support of the application, the Owners have submitted an Arborist Report and Tree 
Preservation Plan prepared by Maple Hill Tree Services, dated November 22, 2021. The 
report inventoried 18 trees, nine of which are proposed to be removed. Urban Design 
staff have reviewed the Arborist Report and require a Landscape Plan showing the trees 
to be preserved as well as trees proposed as compensatory planting. A condition to this 
effect is included in the Conditions of Approval. 
 
Accordingly, the Development Planning Department can support the required variances 
and is of the opinion that the proposal is minor in nature, maintains the general intent 
and purpose of the Official Plan and Zoning By-law, and is desirable for the appropriate 
development of the land. 
 
Recommendation: 

 
The Development Planning Department recommends approval of the application, 
subject to the following conditions: 

 
Conditions of Approval: 
 
If the Committee finds merit in the application, the following conditions of approval are 
recommended: 

 
1. That the final Arborist Report, Tree Preservation Plan, tree protection hoarding, 

and Landscape Plan, be approved to the satisfaction of the Development 
Planning Department. 

 
Comments Prepared by: 
Joshua Cipolletta, Planner I 
Chris Cosentino, Senior Planner 
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Date: March 1st , 2022 

Attention: Christine Vigneault 

RE: Request for Comments 

 

File No.: A253-21 

Related Files:  

Applicant: Umberto & Leonella  

Location 12 Donbay Drive 
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      COMMENTS: 

 

 
 

Alectra Utilities (formerly PowerStream) has received and reviewed the proposed Variance Application. This 

review, however, does not imply any approval of the project or plan.   

All proposed billboards, signs, and other structures associated with the project or plan must maintain minimum 
clearances to the existing overhead or underground electrical distribution system as specified by the applicable 
standards, codes and acts referenced. 
 
In the event that construction commences, and the clearance between any component of the work/structure and the 
adjacent existing overhead and underground electrical distribution system violates the Occupational Health and 
Safety Act, the customer will be responsible for 100% of the costs associated with Alectra making the work area safe. 
All construction work will be required to stop until the safe limits of approach can be established.  
 
In the event construction is completed, and the clearance between the constructed structure and the adjacent existing 
overhead and underground electrical distribution system violates the any of applicable standards, acts or codes 
referenced, the customer will be responsible for 100% of Alectra’s cost for any relocation work.  
 

References:  
 

• Ontario Electrical Safety Code,  latest edition (Clearance of Conductors from Buildings) 

• Ontario Health and Safety Act,  latest edition (Construction Protection) 

• Ontario Building Code, latest edition (Clearance to Buildings)  

• PowerStream(Construction Standard 03-1, 03-4, 03-9),  attached 

• Canadian Standards Association, latest edition (Basic Clearances) 
 

If more information is required, please contact either of the following: 

 
Stephen Cranley, C.E.T      Mitchell Penner 

 
Supervisor, Distribution Design, ICI & Layouts (North)   Supervisor, Distribution Design-Subdivisions 
Phone: 1-877-963-6900 ext. 31297         Phone: 416-302-6215        
     

E-mail: stephen.cranley@alectrautilities.com     Email: Mitchell.Penner@alectrautilities.com 
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Lenore Providence

Subject: FW: [External] RE: Request for Comments: A253/21 (12 Donbay Drive, Kleinburg)

 

From: Hurst, Gabrielle <Gabrielle.Hurst@york.ca>  

Sent: February‐28‐22 12:03 PM 

To: Lenore Providence <Lenore.Providence@vaughan.ca> 
Cc: Committee of Adjustment <CofA@vaughan.ca> 
Subject: [External] RE: Request for Comments: A253/21 (12 Donbay Drive, Kleinburg) 
 
Good afternoon Lenore, 
The Regional Municipality of York has completed its review of the above minor variance and has no comment. 
 
 

Gabrielle 
 
Gabrielle Hurst mcip rpp | Community Planning and Development Services | The Regional Municipality of York| 1‐877 
464 9675 ext 71538 | gabrielle.hurst@york.ca |www.york.ca 
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Lenore Providence

Subject: FW: [External] RE: Bell Canada comments: A253/21 - 12 Donbay Drive - 905-22-129

 

From: Gordon, Carrie <carrie.gordon@bell.ca>  

Sent: April‐07‐22 11:17 AM 

To: Sean Mcdonald ‐ Jansen Consulting <smcdonald@jansenconsulting.ca>; Lenore Providence 
<Lenore.Providence@vaughan.ca>; Jeff Jansen <jeffjansendesign@gmail.com>; pga.construction pga.construction 
<pga.construction@sympatico.ca> 
Cc: Christine Vigneault <Christine.Vigneault@vaughan.ca>; Christopher Cosentino 
<Christopher.Cosentino@vaughan.ca>; Joshua Cipolletta <Joshua.Cipolletta@vaughan.ca> 
Subject: [External] RE: Bell Canada comments: A253/21 ‐ 12 Donbay Drive ‐ 905‐22‐129 

 
Hi Sean, 
 

Thank you for the update. Seeing as the new cabana and pool no longer encroach within the 
Bell/Hydro easement, you may proceed with the proposal. 
 
Kind regards, 
 

Carrie Gordon 
 

 

Associate, External Liaison 
Right of Way Control Centre 
140 Bayfield St, Fl 2 
Barrie ON, L4M 3B1 
T: 705‐722‐2244/844‐857‐7942 
F :705‐726‐4600  
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Lenore Providence

Subject: FW: [External] RE: Request for Comments: (not A239/21)  A253/21  (12 Donbay Drive, Kleinburg)

 

From: Gordon, Carrie <carrie.gordon@bell.ca>  

Sent: April‐06‐22 8:50 AM 

To: Lenore Providence <Lenore.Providence@vaughan.ca> 
Cc: Christine Vigneault <Christine.Vigneault@vaughan.ca> 
Subject: [External] RE: Request for Comments: (not A239/21) A253/21 (12 Donbay Drive, Kleinburg) 
 
Good morning, 
 
Subsequent to review of the Minor Variance application at 12 Donbay Dr., Bell Canada engineering would like to advise 
that construction within the easement will not be permitted. 

 
 
Should there be further questions regarding this response please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Kind regards, 
 

Carrie Gordon 
 

 

Associate, External Liaison 
Right of Way Control Centre 
140 Bayfield St, Fl 2 
Barrie ON, L4M 3B1 
T: 705‐722‐2244/844‐857‐7942 
F :705‐726‐4600  
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Lenore Providence

Subject: FW: [External] RE: Request for Comments: A253/21 (12 Donbay Drive, Kleinburg)

From: York Plan <yorkplan@trca.ca>  

Sent: February‐28‐22 8:35 AM 

To: Lenore Providence <Lenore.Providence@vaughan.ca> 
Cc: Hamedeh Razavi <Hamedeh.Razavi@trca.ca> 
Subject: [External] RE: Request for Comments: A239/21 A253/21 (12 Donbay Drive, Kleinburg) 
 
TRCA wishes to confirm that it has no interests or concerns with the above noted application. 
 
Based on a review of our available mapping, the subject property is not within TRCA’s Regulated Area. As such, a permit 
from TRCA pursuant to Ontario Regulation 166/06 would not be required for any development or site alteration on the 
property.  
 
Although the site is located within the Well Head Protection Area for Quantity control (WHPA‐Q2) per the Source 
Protection Plan, no water balance would be required recognizing this requirement would have been addressed through 
the subdivision approvals process. 
 
Should further clarification be required, please contact the undersigned at your convenience. 
 
 
 
Mark Howard, BES, MLA, MCIP, RPP 
Senior Planner – Vaughan Review Area 
Development Planning and Permits | Development and Engineering Services 
Toronto and Region Conservation Authority (TRCA) 
 
T: (416) 661-6600 ext 5269 
E: mark.howard@trca.ca 
A: 101 Exchange Avenue, Vaughan, ON, L4K 5R6 | trca.ca 
 

 








